Ezra-Habonim, the Niles Township Jewish Congregation

SISTERHOOD CORNER—May, 2022

Diane Rosenfeld, President (raynesd@aol.com) Judy Arkin, Editor (kjarkin99@comcast.net)

From the President's Desk...

"Ha Lachma Anya! LET ALL who are hungry, come and eat. LET ALL who are in need, come and share the Pesach meal. THIS YEAR, we are still slaves— next year, free people." I was sweeping away the last of the matzah crumbs when I reflected on some issues that we had discussed at our seders. We had talked about the plight of refugees moving here from a variety of countries and how the Hebrew Immigrant Aid Society (HIAS) is helping so many now just as it had brought in our own ancestors fleeing pogroms in Eastern Europe in the late 1800's and early 1900's. Our congregation is now working with HIAS, partnering with three others in the area, to help a refugee family get settled and acclimated in a new country, new community and new culture. Please look in the synagogue e-byte or contact me to see ways you can help; from setting up an apartment, to buying needed items, to tutoring children. Please take the opportunity to participate in this mitzvah!

Please join us for our many programs. On Wednesday, May 4th at 7:30 p.m., we will celebrate Yom Ha'atzmaut with the singing duo, Jeff and Janis. This program will be both on Zoom and in-person.

We look forward to seeing everyone at our Sisterhood Shabbat on Saturday morning, May 7th when 28 of our women will be participating in-person or on Zoom.

Please join the *Central Great Lakes Region of Women's League* on Zoom for our Spring Conference which will take place on Sunday, May 15th. You should have all received an e-mail from the region telling about the various sessions offered.

Our next Book Club will take place on Wednesday, May 18th (Zoom only) when we will review Last Summer at the Golden Hotel.

Our Sisterhood Installation and Culminating Program will be held on Wednesday, June 1st. Watch your mail for more details!

I look forward to seeing you all at our many spring programs!

B'Shalom, Diane Rosenfeld

News and Notes...

Be a media mogul! A \$5 contribution makes you a sponsor of our Sisterhood Bulletin.

Please mail your contributions to: Judy Arkin c/o EHNTJC Sisterhood 4500 Dempster Street • Skokie, IL 60076

Our Media Moguls this month are: Esther Berman

(in honor of my grandchildren),

Joan Cook

(in honor of my son-in-law, Bob Dressler's birthday and my cousin, Susie Kacsh's birthday)

Fran Givertz (in honor of all my family and friends),

Miriam Goldberger, Mickey Gordon

(in honor of my grandchildren),

Bobbie Levin, Esther Manewith

(in honor of our grandchildren),

Dori Marks, Ada Rabinowitz, and Judi Stein

A *BIG WELCOME* to our new Sisterhood Member: Gail Goldfarb

Good and Welfare...

- Mazel Tov to Esther Siver and Janet Terry in honor of their granddaughter Sophia Kreinik's graduation from Valparaiso University.
- Mazel Tov to Saralee Price on the marriage of her son.
- **Mazel Tov** to Joan Cook on the marriage of her grandson.
- Mazel Tov to Carla Price on the birth of her new grandson—Marcel Elio.
- *Mazel Tov* to Rabbi Neil Brief on the birth of his 5th great-grandchild—Xander Nolan.
- Refuah Shlema to Nancy Bromberg, Liane Kriesberg and Francine Schulman.

TODAH RABAH • תודה רבה • THANK YOU

• Thanks to all who have made donations in support of our Sisterhood programming!



Existing is easy. Living demands courage daily.

Our next BOOK CLUB will be on Wednesday, May 18th at 10:30 a.m. on ZOOM to discuss "Last Summer at the Golden Hotel" by Elyssa Friedland

A family reunion for the ages when two clans convene for the summer at their beloved getaway in the Catskills—perfect for fans of *Dirty Dancing* and *The Marvelous Mrs. Maisel*—from the acclaimed author of *The Floating Feldmans*.

In its heyday, The Golden Hotel was the crown jewel of the hotter-than-hot Catskills vacation scene. For more than 60 years, the Goldman and Weingold families – best friends and business partners – have presided over this glamorous resort which served as a second home for well-heeled guests and celebrities. But the Catskills are not what they used to be – and neither is the relationship between the Goldmans and the Weingolds. As the facilities and management begin to fall apart, a tempting offer to sell forces the two families together again to make a heart-wrenching decision. Can they save their beloved Golden or is it too late?

Long-buried secrets emerge, new dramas and financial scandal erupt, and everyone from the traditional grandparents to the millennial grandchildren wants a say in the hotel's future. Business and pleasure clash in this fast-paced, hilarious, nostalgia-filled story, where the hotel owners rediscover the magic of a by-gone era of nonstop fun even as they grapple with what may be their last resort.

We hope you will join us for a lively discussion!

Book Club Co-Chairs

Elaine Lampert (847)537-1240

Carol Gottlieb (847)501-1896

SAVE THE DATE

by Judy Arkin - Programming VP

<u>Wednesday, May 4th at 7:30 p.m.</u> Celebrate Yom Ha'Atzmaut with Jeff & Janis

> Saturday, May 7th Sisterhood Shabbat

<u>Wednesday, June 1st</u> Board Installation and Culminating Program

Our Sisterhood is an affiliate of



EDUCATION CORNER

Yom Ha'Atzmaut by Bobbie Levin

Yom Ha'Atzmaut, commemorating May 14, 1948 (the 5th of Iyar), is the national day of Israel's Independence after 2,000 years of exile and wars.

Yom Ha'Atzmaut starts a few minutes after sundown of Yom Hazikaron, Israel's Memorial Day for the fallen soldiers--those who sacrificed their lives for the State of Israel. Sometimes a more convenient date is chosen to avoid Yom Ha'Atzmaut occurring on Shabbat or to attract more people to the celebration.

In Israel, it is a formal holiday and the celebration takes place on Mt. Herzl with a Knesset speaker, artistic performances, flags of Israel, ceremonial lighting of 12 torches, one for each tribe, and honoring Israeli citizens who have made significant social contributions. Many Israeli cities have outdoor performances, speakers, singing and dancing. Many Israelis celebrate with picnics and barbecues.

The juxtaposition of *Yom Hazikaron* and *Yom Ha'Atzmaut* is key. For American Jews celebrating *Yom Ha'Atzmaut* has been a way to express solidarity with the State of Israel and strengthen their alliance with it.

EHNTJC Sisterhood 2022 - 2023 Slate of Officers and Board of Trustees

Officers

President—Diane Rosenfeld
V.P. Education—Esther Javetz
V.P. Membership—Rosalyn Cherry
V.P. Programming—Judy Arkin
V.P. Social Action—Julie Weill
V.P. Torah Fund—Rose-Lynn Jaffe
V.P. Ways & Means—Judy Frank
Treasurer/Financial Secretary—Debbie Reich
Recording Secretary—TBD

Corresponding Secretary—Flora Steigman

Committee Chairs

Book Club—Carol Gottlieb and Dolly Zavell
Bulletin—Judy Arkin
Chesed—Carol Straus
Hospitality (Decorations)—Davida Grossman
Hospitality (Kitchen)—Francine Schulman
Leagrams—Debbie Reich
Publicity—Esther Manewith

Members-at-Large

Bobbie Levin, Gloriann Levy, Marsha Newman, Ada Rabinowitz and Cheryl Sklar

Ezra-Habonim, the Niles Township Jewish Congregation

SISTERHOOD CORNER—May, 2022

Diane Rosenfeld, President (raynesd@aol.com) Judy Arkin, Editor (kjarkin99@comcast.net)

From the President's Desk...

"Ha Lachma Anya! LET ALL who are hungry, come and eat. LET ALL who are in need, come and share the Pesach meal. THIS YEAR, we are still slaves— next year, free people." I was sweeping away the last of the matzah crumbs when I reflected on some issues that we had discussed at our seders. We had talked about the plight of refugees moving here from a variety of countries and how the Hebrew Immigrant Aid Society (HIAS) is helping so many now just as it had brought in our own ancestors fleeing pogroms in Eastern Europe in the late 1800's and early 1900's. Our congregation is now working with HIAS, partnering with three others in the area, to help a refugee family get settled and acclimated in a new country, new community and new culture. Please look in the synagogue e-byte or contact me to see ways you can help; from setting up an apartment, to buying needed items, to tutoring children. Please take the opportunity to participate in this mitzvah!

Please join us for our many programs. On Wednesday, May 4th at 7:30 p.m., we will celebrate Yom Ha'atzmaut with the singing duo, Jeff and Janis. This program will be both on Zoom and in-person.

We look forward to seeing everyone at our Sisterhood Shabbat on Saturday morning, May 7th when 28 of our women will be participating in-person or on Zoom.

Please join the *Central Great Lakes Region of Women's League* on Zoom for our Spring Conference which will take place on Sunday, May 15th. You should have all received an e-mail from the region telling about the various sessions offered.

Our next Book Club will take place on Wednesday, May 18th (Zoom only) when we will review Last Summer at the Golden Hotel.

Our Sisterhood Installation and Culminating Program will be held on Wednesday, June 1st. Watch your mail for more details!

I look forward to seeing you all at our many spring programs!

B'Shalom, Diane Rosenfeld

News and Notes...

Be a media mogul! A \$5 contribution makes you a sponsor of our Sisterhood Bulletin.

Please mail your contributions to: Judy Arkin c/o EHNTJC Sisterhood 4500 Dempster Street • Skokie, IL 60076

Our Media Moguls this month are: Esther Berman

(in honor of my grandchildren),

Joan Cook

(in honor of my son-in-law, Bob Dressler's birthday and my cousin, Susie Kacsh's birthday)

Fran Givertz (in honor of all my family and friends),

Miriam Goldberger, Mickey Gordon

(in honor of my grandchildren),

Bobbie Levin, Esther Manewith

(in honor of our grandchildren),

Dori Marks, Ada Rabinowitz, and Judi Stein

A *BIG WELCOME* to our new Sisterhood Member: Gail Goldfarb

Good and Welfare...

- Mazel Tov to Esther Siver and Janet Terry in honor of their granddaughter Sophia Kreinik's graduation from Valparaiso University.
- Mazel Tov to Saralee Price on the marriage of her son.
- **Mazel Tov** to Joan Cook on the marriage of her grandson.
- Mazel Tov to Carla Price on the birth of her new grandson—Marcel Elio.
- *Mazel Tov* to Rabbi Neil Brief on the birth of his 5th great-grandchild—Xander Nolan.
- Refuah Shlema to Nancy Bromberg, Liane Kriesberg and Francine Schulman.

TODAH RABAH • תודה רבה • THANK YOU

• Thanks to all who have made donations in support of our Sisterhood programming!



Existing is easy. Living demands courage daily.

Our next BOOK CLUB will be on Wednesday, May 18th at 10:30 a.m. on ZOOM to discuss "Last Summer at the Golden Hotel" by Elyssa Friedland

A family reunion for the ages when two clans convene for the summer at their beloved getaway in the Catskills—perfect for fans of *Dirty Dancing* and *The Marvelous Mrs. Maisel*—from the acclaimed author of *The Floating Feldmans*.

In its heyday, The Golden Hotel was the crown jewel of the hotter-than-hot Catskills vacation scene. For more than 60 years, the Goldman and Weingold families – best friends and business partners – have presided over this glamorous resort which served as a second home for well-heeled guests and celebrities. But the Catskills are not what they used to be – and neither is the relationship between the Goldmans and the Weingolds. As the facilities and management begin to fall apart, a tempting offer to sell forces the two families together again to make a heart-wrenching decision. Can they save their beloved Golden or is it too late?

Long-buried secrets emerge, new dramas and financial scandal erupt, and everyone from the traditional grandparents to the millennial grandchildren wants a say in the hotel's future. Business and pleasure clash in this fast-paced, hilarious, nostalgia-filled story, where the hotel owners rediscover the magic of a by-gone era of nonstop fun even as they grapple with what may be their last resort.

We hope you will join us for a lively discussion!

Book Club Co-Chairs

Elaine Lampert (847)537-1240

Carol Gottlieb (847)501-1896

SAVE THE DATE

by Judy Arkin - Programming VP

<u>Wednesday, May 4th at 7:30 p.m.</u> Celebrate Yom Ha'Atzmaut with Jeff & Janis

> Saturday, May 7th Sisterhood Shabbat

<u>Wednesday, June 1st</u> Board Installation and Culminating Program

Our Sisterhood is an affiliate of



EDUCATION CORNER

Yom Ha'Atzmaut by Bobbie Levin

Yom Ha'Atzmaut, commemorating May 14, 1948 (the 5th of Iyar), is the national day of Israel's Independence after 2,000 years of exile and wars.

Yom Ha'Atzmaut starts a few minutes after sundown of Yom Hazikaron, Israel's Memorial Day for the fallen soldiers--those who sacrificed their lives for the State of Israel. Sometimes a more convenient date is chosen to avoid Yom Ha'Atzmaut occurring on Shabbat or to attract more people to the celebration.

In Israel, it is a formal holiday and the celebration takes place on Mt. Herzl with a Knesset speaker, artistic performances, flags of Israel, ceremonial lighting of 12 torches, one for each tribe, and honoring Israeli citizens who have made significant social contributions. Many Israeli cities have outdoor performances, speakers, singing and dancing. Many Israelis celebrate with picnics and barbecues.

The juxtaposition of *Yom Hazikaron* and *Yom Ha'Atzmaut* is key. For American Jews celebrating *Yom Ha'Atzmaut* has been a way to express solidarity with the State of Israel and strengthen their alliance with it.

EHNTJC Sisterhood 2022 - 2023 Slate of Officers and Board of Trustees

Officers

President—Diane Rosenfeld
V.P. Education—Esther Javetz
V.P. Membership—Rosalyn Cherry
V.P. Programming—Judy Arkin
V.P. Social Action—Julie Weill
V.P. Torah Fund—Rose-Lynn Jaffe
V.P. Ways & Means—Judy Frank
Treasurer/Financial Secretary—Debbie Reich
Recording Secretary—TBD

Corresponding Secretary—Flora Steigman

Committee Chairs

Book Club—Carol Gottlieb and Dolly Zavell
Bulletin—Judy Arkin
Chesed—Carol Straus
Hospitality (Decorations)—Davida Grossman
Hospitality (Kitchen)—Francine Schulman
Leagrams—Debbie Reich
Publicity—Esther Manewith

Members-at-Large

Bobbie Levin, Gloriann Levy, Marsha Newman, Ada Rabinowitz and Cheryl Sklar